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 SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
Snohomish County, Washington 

 
MOTION NO. 25-383 

 
CONCERNING THE COUNTY COUNCIL'S POSITION ON A PROPOSED 

DIRECT PETITION METHOD ANNEXATION 
TO THE CITY OF MONROE; BRB FILE NO. 2025-04 – CONNER ANNEXATION  

 
 WHEREAS, on July 25, 2025, Snohomish County (the “County”) received a 
second amended notice of intention from the Snohomish County Boundary Review 
Board (hereinafter "Boundary Review Board") BRB File No. 2025-04, for the City of 
Monroe (the “City”) to annex approximately 1.58 acres of land adjacent to the current 
corporate boundary, and within the Monroe Urban Growth Area (UGA); and   
 

WHEREAS, the City’s annexation proposal (the “Conner Annexation”) is 
pursuant to RCW 35A.14.120 and further described in Washington State Boundary 
Review Board for Snohomish County (hereinafter "Boundary Review Board") File No. 
BRB 2025-04, which is incorporated herein as Attachment A; and 
 

WHEREAS, the proposed annexation is subject to Snohomish County Code 
Section 2.77.040; RCW 35A.14.120; RCW 36.115.050, .060, and .070; RCW 36.93.157, 
.170, and .180; and RCW 36.70A.020, .110, and .210; and 
 

WHEREAS, the City and County do not have an existing Master Annexation 
Interlocal Agreement (MAILA) in effect, the 2008 MAILA expired on December 31, 2022; 
and 
 

WHEREAS, County staff reviewed the Conner Annexation proposal and had no 
issues or concerns with the proposal except to ensure inclusion of Tester Road with the 
underlying Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) right-of-way as 
part of the annexation proposal; and  
 

WHEREAS, the Conner Annexation proposal comprised approximately 1.58 
acres with an assessed valuation of $131,600 which meets the threshold for when 
Boundary Review Board is not necessary under RCW 36.93.110; and  
 

WHEREAS, the Chair of the Boundary Review Board issued his decision to 
decline the City’s request for a waiver from Boundary Review Board review under RCW 
36.93.110, citing that the Conner Annexation proposal includes a WSDOT right-of-way, 
and therefore, there was a potential for invocation of the Boundary Review Board 
jurisdiction; and   
 

WHEREAS, the area proposed for annexation is within the Monroe UGA, and the 
City is the logical provider of municipal services; and 
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WHEREAS, RCW 36.93.100 establishes a 45-day period during which the 
County and certain other parties may review the proposed annexation and may choose 
to invoke the jurisdiction of the Boundary Review Board to hold a hearing on the 
annexation; and 
 

WHEREAS, under SCC 2.77.040(4), the County Council, at a public meeting, 
shall determine whether to file a request for BRB review of a proposed annexation and 
give notice of its decision to the BRB;  
 
NOW, THEREFORE ON MOTION,  
 
 1.  The Snohomish County Council will not invoke the jurisdiction of the Boundary 
Review Board.  
 
 2.  The Council Clerk is directed to file this Motion with the Boundary Review 
Board, together with a copy of the PDS staff report dated August 6, 2025. 
 
 PASSED this _____ day of ___________________, 2025 
 
      SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
      Snohomish County, Washington 
 
 
      ____________________________ 
      Council Chair 
 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
__________________________ 
Deputy Clerk of the Council 



Boundary Review Board
Received 7/21/25

FILED EFFECTIVE 7/25/25
BRB File No. 2025-04
Sonya Kraski, Chief Clerk
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